

Minutes of Rural West NAG held at Haversham Community Centre
At 7.30pm on Tuesday 12th January 2016

Item 1 Those Present

D Courtman (Hanslope), T Mobley (Hanslope), S Mobley (Hanslope),
J Earp (Castlethorpe), P Ayles (Castlethorpe), J Sweetland (Castlethorpe), P Gibbons (Haversham),

Item 2 Apologies

J Keane (Castlethorpe), Dave Hinds (Castlethorpe), TVP – no officer or PCSO available.

Item 3 Minutes

Minutes of previous meeting accepted.

Item 4 Police Report

PA stated that to his knowledge there had been no criminality in Castlethorpe
DC warned of drug problem near garages down Williams Close, Hanslope.
PA suggested that the garages could be demolished as a joint project with MKC.
DC reported ongoing complaints from residents re speeding through Hanslope.
TM reported missing 30-40mph sign at entrance to Forest Road, Hanslope.
PA said publishing results of Speed Gun patrols on village websites could be useful. Also info re
additional traffic calming measures in Castlethorpe.
PG stated that Haversham was in need of equipment for SID. Sharing of SID was discussed.

Item 5 Finance

NAG funds could be used to purchase small items to go with the SID.

Item 6 A.O.B.

JS reported parking problems in New Road, Castlethorpe. Problems for both large and emergency
vehicles. One resident family responsible for irresponsible parking. Suggestion that photos should be
taken.
JE reported parking on footpath in The Chequers, Castlethorpe.
PG stated that a PCSO said she would have words with the offenders re Parking.
PA commented on the lack of Police presence at the meeting.
DC stated that officers were very "thin on the ground" at Newport and that there was also a lack of
police vehicles.

Item 7 Next Meeting

.The next meeting is scheduled for 7.30pm on Tuesday 12th April 2016 at the Hanslope Village Hall .